
Glori� De� Luthera� Churc�
DEI-LY LIGHT

OCTOBER 2023 NEWSLETTER
Dear Gloria Dei family,

October is a busymonth at Gloria Dei. Here are just a few of the many happenings:

● Confirmation; Saint Francis/Pet Blessing; Oktoberfest; Stewardship; Bible Year; Music groups, Bible
studies; Arvid Petterson sings; Israel Trip; Reformation Sunday; Trick or Trunk (Fall Festival)

Busy-ness can be a good thing or simply a tiring thing. A few deep breaths, a pause for prayer, a walk
outside, meeting up with a friend… all these sorts of happenings help. Here are a few ideas to catch your
breath, following the example of an ancient group - The Desert Mothers and Fathers.

● Select a verse that can be said as a prayer in one breath. (Example: Lord have mercy.)
● Sit comfortably. Close your eyes.
● Think of the inhale, as breathing in God’s Spirit. On the exhale think of surrendering and expelling

anything that puts distance between you and God.
● Open your hands and place them palms up on your lap, representing an openness to God.

Like a good cup of coffee with a friend, like watching the sun set over the ocean, like listening to Fred
Johnson play the piano, this breath prayer is something which will help us catch our breath.

Gratefully yours,

Pastor David R. Mattson

P.S. The roof repairs are finally complete! Now on to other physical plant issues… The cost of all that work
was almost covered by what we raised. Thanks to all those who helped. We raised over $110,944.15 towards
it. That’s wonderful news! The new roofs look amazing.
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MICHELLE LUM,Minister of Arts and Outreach

Halloween is coming up and all the scary decorations are out in the stores now. I
don’t think of myself as an especially fearful person, but it struck me that even
though I’ve long outgrown my fear of scary costumes, there are still things I am
afraid of. I’m afraid of not meeting deadlines, of disappointing others, of not saying
the right things and missing opportunities. Whether you have the same fears—or
other ones—God has a lot of encouragement for us in his Word. Here’s one from
Isaiah 41:10: “Do not fear, for I am with you; do not be afraid, for I am your God; I will
strengthen you; I will help you; I will uphold you with my victorious right hand.”

We might not face physical persecution like those in the Bible (or even those in other countries), but these
words can still be a comfort for us. When God says do not fear, he’s not just talking about physical dangers.
He’s talking about all the things that concern us, the expectations and worries that take our attention away
from God. God is for us and he will be with us. Don’t let fear turn your attention away from what truly
matters! A question for you, if you’d like to think further on this: where is there still fear in your life, and how
can you give it to God?

Happenings at Gloria Dei

● Gloria Dei Art Ministry - Our next monthly gathering is October 13th at 6:30pm, come enjoy some
fellowship over art and find out what’s happening in our art ministry for the rest of the year.

● Preschool Choir - We have started again, come to the 10am service on October 15th to see them!

ASSISTANT MINISTER DANA BECKER
Join Dana for a review of the Lutheran World Federation Assembly on Oct 26,
6pm in Bankson Hall. She will show slides, provide interesting details & answer
questions about her trip and the assembly in Poland.

THE BIG THING!
“Grace + Gratitude + Grit” - Every fall we have the annual
Stewardship drive and ask every member and friend to fill out a
Pledge Card and Time & Talent Sheet for 2024. You can pick them
up on the patio or you can do them online. If you fill out a paper
copy, mail it in, or place it in an offering box.

This helps the church council and staff plan what we can and
cannot do in terms of budgets, ministries, and programs. Thank
you for volunteering. Thank you for supporting Gloria Dei
financially. Thank you for living out your gratitude - ThanksLiving.
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SUSIE BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY (Young Children’s Ministry)

SUNDAY SCHOOL - We are off to a great start this year! We are using the Sparkhouse
“Whirl” curriculum, which the kids seem to really enjoy! Look forward to seeing them on
Sundays!

SUNDAY SCHOOL VOLUNTEERS NEEDED - Please see the sign-up list at the Welcome
Table. We are so appreciative to have your help!

NURSERY - Available for babies to preschool age during both morning worship services. The nursery is
located in the preschool classroom directly across from the elevator. Please pick up a pager when signing in
with your child.

FELLOWSHIP/FRIENDSHIP(Congregation-wide Social and Friendship Events)
If you have questions or ideas for fellowship events, contact Susie Boland at fellowship@mygloriadei.org.

OKTOBERFEST - Saturday, October 14th, 5pm is an
all church event. It is sponsored by MGD (Men of
Gloria Dei). Cost: $10/person, children free. Join us
for German food, polka music, cornhole, great
conversation and refreshments. Sign-up at the
Welcome Table. Invite a friend!

WOMEN’S BOARD - This group meets on the
second Saturday of the month at 9am. They will meet on October 14 at 9am. Questions, contact Dana Becker
at danabecker@mygloriadei.org.
Women’s Board upcoming events:

● OC Arts Museum and Private Tour of Segerstrom Hall (October 7, 10am)
● Women’s Cookie Exchange (December 10, 3pm)

ISRAEL TRIP - Pastor David will lead a group to the Holy Land, October 24 - Nov. 2, 2023. This popular trip is
full.

TRICK-OR-TRUNK - Sunday, October 29th at 4pm Inflatable
Slide and In-n-Out Truck will be on-site.

This is such a fun event for our whole community! Tickets for
the food truck will be at the event, as well as, at Sunday
services the day of the event. Come join us with a decorated
trunk and candy or treats to pass out to all our little ghosts,
goblins, princess’ , ect… and I’m sure a few Paw Patrol
members and Barbies!

UPCOMING EVENTS:
All Saints Sunday (Nov. 5); Blood Drive (Nov. 10, 9am - 3pm); Art Ministry Gathering (Nov. 10, 6:30pm);
Progressive Dinner (Nov. 12, 5pm); Thanksgiving Eve Service, followed by pie on the patio (Nov. 22, 7pm).
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KATHY PERSON, MUSIC DIRECTOR

DEI-LY WORSHIP
(All things related to worship, music, choirs, singing, praise, altar guild, etc.)

October is
overflowing
with blessings
for the music
ministry at

Gloria Dei! Thanks to all our
wonderful instrumentalists
and vocalists who will help us
celebrate with special music:

● 10/1,10/8 Annika Krafcik, cello
● 10/15 Darius Miertschin, guitar & Mallory Bacon, oboe
● 10/22 Arvid Pettersen and Family
● 10/29 Reformation Sunday Brass

That's just the beginning. Don't forget we have Fred Johnson and Michelle Lum who bring us amazing
music with a message every Sunday.

Sanctuary Choir -
We are off and running! The choir welcomed some new and returning voices to the group in
September. In October we'll sing some favorite anthems and introduce a new setting of a beloved
text: "Where there is charity and love, God is there."
We welcome new singers and are especially needing tenors this year. Sing with us! Thursdays
7:30-8:30pm.

Handbell Choir - our group is preparing some special music for November. Lots of fun effects to
play, and lots of fun social time in rehearsals. We have room for a few more ringers. Note reading
skills are helpful for jumping into this ensemble. Contact Kathy for more info! Thursdays 6:30-7:30.

Questions? Email Kathy Person: music@mygloriadei.org.

PAIGE GULCK, YOUTH DIRECTOR

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT NEWS
ELCA YOUTH GATHERING JULY 16 - 20, 2024 - New Orleans here we come! Early
registration ($375) has opened for all incoming 9ths graders (those leaving 8th grade
in 2024) and graduating seniors (those leaving 12th grade in 2024), and everyone in
between. $150 non- refundable deposit is due by November 1. Please reach out to
Paige at youth@mygloriadei.org for details.

CONFIRMATION CLASSES SUNDAY OCTOBER 1 AND OCTOBER 15 - We have an exciting new curriculum
this year helping the kids live out their faith along with reading about it. Classes and activities will be the first
and third Sundays of the month after the second service. 6th, 7th, and 8th graders are all welcome.

SR. HIGH HELPERS SUNDAY OCTOBER 29 - Come help with games and crafts at Trick or Trunk! The
festivities start at 4pm so helpers will need to show up a bit early to help set-up and get the games
underway. Reach out to Paige or Susie if you’d like to help.
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SHELLI PARAJECKAS, PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR

PRESCHOOL
Gloria Dei is a place where children play and pray!

Our preschool theme for October is “Planting Seeds of Faith”. I love what this
month brings into the classroom; seeds and planting explorations, apple tasting,
and investigating the inside of pumpkins.

Just as plants need water, sun, and nurturing, so do we as Christians. This is how
we plant seeds of faith in children; prayer, praise, and learning how much God

loves us through stories and songs.

While we are learning every day in the classroom, this is a busy month for our families too. Our preschoolers
will be singing in Church, we have Preschool Picture Day, Parent-Teacher Conferences, and end the month
with a lot of Halloween fun!

May you embrace every new thing God has in store for you this month; joy, peace, love and mercy.

5



WELCOME TO OUR NEWMEMBERS…

Sandra Dosick Jeff, Ansley, Will & Jorie Ramsaur

Marilyn Hemingway Harold Limbong Bonnie Schultz

David & Lisa Zylstra

Elizabeth, Evelyn, Eliana & Sean Zeiger-Salimian
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GROWING TOGETHER!
(All things related to learning, Bible study, small groups, G.I.F.T. groups, education, Table Talk, etc.)

“THE BIBLE YEAR” (2023-2024 Bible reading challenge!) - This all church event meets on Thursdays at
6:30pm. There will be a weekly Bible study on the readings in Bankson Hall. Bring your Bible and join in! This
will be led by Pastor David.

G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY - Led by David & Susan Warneke & held in the
conference room, on the first Monday of the month, at 6:30pm.We are studying 1st & 2nd Samuel. We meet
on October 9 to study A Covenant Forever (2 Samuel 6-9). To join, contact the church office 949-493-3414 or
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org, so we can add you to the group.

HEART LIFTERS WOMEN’S STUDY - Bible Study for all interested ladies, on the 2nd & 4th Tuesday/month,
6:30pm. It is a social and informative gathering. Their next meeting is October 10 at Ann St. Martin’s home.
There is NO meeting on October 24 due to the Israel Trip. They will be studying A Life Beyond Amazing by Dr.
David Jeremiah. The study guide can be purchased at christianbook.com or Amazon for $10. Carpool from
Church. Contact: Ann St. Martin or Gloria Dei Lutheran Church (949-493-3414) for details.

WOMEN’S WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY - Every Wednesday (mid-September - May), 10am - Gloria Dei women
(and friends) meet in Knudson Hall. Study led by Pastor David or Associate Pastor Dana Becker. All women
are invited to join in!

MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY meets the second Saturday of every month at 8:30am in Bankson Hall. Their
next meeting is October 14. Please let Pastor David know if you plan to attend and there will be a place set for
you. All men are welcome.

WOMEN'S BOOK GROUP - RIOT (Reading Is Our Thing) meets the third Monday of each month at 2pm. The
group meets in Knudson Hall. The next meeting is October 16. They are reading The 100 Years of Lenni and
Margot by Marianne Cronin. If interested in the book club, contact Diane Kelly or contact the office at
949-493-3414.

MEN’S BOOK GROUP - Meets the last Tuesday of the month, 7pm at members' homes. They will be meeting on
October 24. For information contact the church office.
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DEI-LY SERVICE
(All things related to service, ministry, helping others, compassion, caring, loving,
serving “the least of these”, etc.)

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - This ministry invites people of all ages to join
their group. They meet the first Saturday of the month at 9am in Knudson
Hall. Their next meeting is October 7. If you know of someone in need of a
shawl or would like more information, call Peggy Johnson.

SERRA’S PANTRY - A volunteer opportunity in San Juan Capistrano
provides food to those in need. Interested Gloria Dei members serve at
Serra’s Pantry every third Saturday of the month at 8:30am, year round.
October 21 is the next volunteer opportunity. Please join us to help with
this important outreach.

THE QUILTING GROUP continues preparing all the quilts from home. The
quilts made by this group are provided to our newly baptized infants &
children. If interested in helping, please call the office or Donna Combe.

SOUTH COAST LITERACY COUNCIL - This is an all-volunteer, nonprofit
organization whose mission is to assist adults in south Orange County to acquire English language skills.
They meet on Mondays, 10am - 12pm for formal study. On Thursdays, 1pm - 3pm, they will meet for informal
game fun. Both meetings are in Bankson Hall. Interested in volunteering, contact gloriadei@mygloriadei or
949-493-3414. For more information, email Sharon Miller at esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org.

LOS ANGELITOS ORPHANAGE MINISTRY - It’s a Family Affair
● A team of missionaries from Gloria Dei visited the orphanage

on September 23, 2023. We played board games and sports, joined
in craft projects, and ate a big picnic-style lunch together.

● Everyone had a wonderful and
enjoyable time: the kids are so much
fun and they love it when we visit. When
we arrive, all the kids come running and
calling in excitement.

● There are currently 23 children
living in Los Angelitos. They range in age
from 3 to 17 years old. And yes if you
are wondering, it is perfectly safe

traveling across the border and spending the day in Mexico. It is not only
safe, it is a lot of fun and very rewarding!

● Join us on our next trip (tbd) or help in other ways to get involved. Contact Susan or David Warneke.

EUCHARISTIC MINISTRY - Thanks to those who are involved in meeting with shut-ins, homebound,
hospitalized and bringing the Lord’s Supper. Thanks to Student Pastor Dana and Daneen Pysz for leading
this ministry. If you are interested in helping in this area, please call the office at 949-493-3414.

UKRAINIAN REFUGEE FAMILY - in need of housing. If you have a rental property or connections for housing
please reach out to the Gloria Dei Office (949-493-3414). The family is sponsored by Linda Howard, a local
resident & she will co-sign for their rental agreement.
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DEI-LY DETAILS
ATTENDANCE (In-Person/Livestream)
9/3: 350 9/10: 351 9/17: 380 9/24: 323

“SIMPLY GIVING” - Gloria Dei offers electronic giving, which allows you to make donations on a scheduled,
automatic basis. You can make “one-time”, special donations electronically as well. Choose to donate from
your checking account or by using your credit card, so you can accrue miles, etc. Applications are available
at the Welcome Table or contact the church office at 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org.

ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH VENMO - download the app on your phone and make your
donation to @GloriaDei-DanaPoint (with a picture of our stained glass window overlooking the
altar). Add where you want it applied in the Venmo required “memo” section.

TEXT YOUR OFFERING - It is simple and safe (“text to give”, through Vanco) - text $ amount you
want to give to 949-356-5326. You will receive instructions on how to complete registration via a
return text.

SANDSTONE BENCHES have now been etched with the names (and scripture) of people who gave gifts
during the Gen2Gen of over $10,000. Thanks to these eleven families. If you would like to be a part of this
fund (which reduces our mortgage), please contact Pastor David about details.

GLORIA DEI ENDOWMENT FUND - More and more people are requesting information about the
Endowment Fund. Call the church office and speak with Pastor David for details or visit our website:
www.mygloriadei.org/donate. There, you will find the brochure. “What legacy will you leave?” Have you
considered putting Gloria Dei in your will? If you would like to leave a lasting gift to your church, please
consider doing so.

THE COLUMBARIUM - The Columbarium is located in the upper canyon area in the Memorial Garden.
Please stop by to see it at your convenience. Several of our members are now interred in the Columbarium
and the ceremonies were beautiful family gatherings. Each niche holds two urns. Currently, 55 niches and 4
memorial plaques have been purchased. To reserve a niche for yourself or a loved one, please contact the
church office, 949-493-3414. For more information, please see our website: mygloriadei.org/columbarium.
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THANKS
(Weddings, memorials, outreach, education, community service, etc.)

RAISE THE ROOF - Thanks to the many people who have given to this effort! To date, we have raised
$110,944.15 for the Bankson and Knudson Hall roofs! Knudson Hall & Bankson Hall roofing is completed.

THANK YOU to the members of Gloria Dei Lutheran Church, Dana Point from the Pacifica Synod of the
Evangelical Lutheran Church of America. In grateful appreciation for giving $95,728.32 for Mission Support
beyond the congregation for synod and churchwide ministries of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in
America.

Dear Friends at Gloria Dei Lutheran Church,
Thank you for your donation! Your generosity & commitment ensure Pacific Lutheran Seminary can better
serve our students & assist them as they transform lives and help equip leaders for the church & world.
With appreciation - Raymond Pickett, Rector

Thanks to all who helped kick off Rally Sunday!
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DEI-LY PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH
“Let us pray for the whole people of God in Christ Jesus and for all people according to their needs…”

HEALING - Blaine Johnson, Alice Anderson, Mary Lou & Denny Walters, Jean Meinholtz, Gwen Layritz, Gloria
Roberts, Christina Simpson, Gerry and Sharon Grady, Joan Sorge, John Burns, Fred Voss and Carol Clisby.

PEACE AND SAFETY for all our service men and women serving around the world. We pray for peace and
help in the Ukraine.

PRAYERS OF COMFORT - Please keep Kathi Anderson & her family in your prayers for peace and comfort as
she mourns the loss of Cliff Anderson. (Cliff’s Memorial Service will be held Saturday, October 21, 10am)

FOR OUR MISSIONARY - Please keep Dorcas in your prayers for strength and peace.

PRAYER CHAIN REQUEST - To place a loved one on the Prayer Chain, call the church office at 949-493-3414.

DAILY DEVOTIONAL - “Christ in our Home” (October - December 2023), is available for pick up at the
Welcome Table on Sunday or at the church office. If you would like to pick one up or have one mailed to you,
please call or email the church office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org).

DEI-LY DUTIES
OCTOBER 2023 VOLUNTEERS

The second half of the time & talent schedule was sent out on August 4, 2023,
primarily via email & mail, to those without an email. If you haven’t received your
assignments, please call Carol Weinhardt at the office: 949-493-3414

For other time & talent opportunities that don’t happen weekly, we will reach out
to you as needed. In addition, please watch for happenings in the bulletin or
opportunities listed at the Welcome Table.

GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH AND PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION

33501 Stonehill Drive, Dana Point, CA 92629
Church Office: (949) 493-3414; Fax: (949) 493-6479;
Preschool: (949) 493-3414 x209
Website: mygloriadei.org;
Email: gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
Facebook Page: Facebook.com/GloriaDeiDanaPoint

Pastor David R. Mattson pastordavid@mygloriadei.org
Seminary Intern Dana Becker danabecker@mygloriadei.org
Administrative Assistant Carol Weinhardt
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
Preschool Director Shelli Parajeckas
preschool@mygloriadei.org
Minister of Arts and Outreach Michelle Lum
michellelum@mygloriadei.org
Youth Director Paige Gulck youth@mygloriadei.org
Congregational Life Director Susie Boland
fellowship@mygloriadei.org
Music Director Kathy Person music@mygloriadei.org
Organist/PIanist Fred Johnson organist@mygloriadei.org
5pm Worship Leader Micaela Lum
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OCTOBER 2023

(See Calendar on Website: http://www.mygloriadei.org/calendar-2/ )
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